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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2012-382
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: June 12, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: June 14, 2012
Type of Action: Amendment of prior ordinance; appropriation; request for emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill amends prior Ordinance 2007-401-E (Duval Unified Courthouse Project) to  appropriate $30 million ($28 million for construction, $2 million contingency reserve) within the Better Jacksonville Plan’s Unified Courthouse Project budget to the Courthouse – Old Federal Renovation project to encumber the funding for the renovation of the old federal courthouse into the State Attorney’s office.
Background Information: The renovation of the old federal courthouse into the State Attorney’s Office was begun under a design/build concept with Elkins Constructors contracted to do both the design and construction of the building for a guaranteed maximum price.  Design work and some initial environmental remediation (lead paint and mold removal) began before the guaranteed maximum price contract was executed.  After negotiations with Elkins over the price and terms of the contract were unsuccessful, the City decided to terminate the contract for convenience and to change to a separate design/low bid methodology rather than a design/build contract.  
This bill was prompted by the desire of State Attorney Angela Corey to have assurance that the project will be fully funded and constructed as currently planned and that funds allocated to this project within the Unified Courthouse Project budget will not be shifted to address other needs.  Chief Financial Officer Ronnie Belton told the Courthouse Oversight Committee that he believes that given the current favorable conditions in the construction market, the project can be completed for less than the $30 million being encumbered.
Policy Impact Area: Better Jacksonville Plan State Attorney’s Office construction 
Fiscal Impact: The bill encumbers $30 million within the existing Unified Courthouse Project budget.
Analyst: Clements
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